GLEN DALE CITY COUNCIL MINUTES March 14, 2022

Glen Dale City Council met in regular session on Monday, March 14, 2022, at 7:30 pm. in the Glen Dale Fireman's Hall. Those in attendance were Mayor Blazer, Recorder Trembush, Council Members: Cunningham, English, Anderson and Zinn. Also present were Chief of Police Vogler, Water Superintendent Orlofske, Street Commissioner Byers and City Clerk Criswell. Councilman Richmond and Attorney Barney were absent..

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved on a motion by Zinn and a second by English. Vote: Unanimous

Mayor Blazer recognized the following people in the audience who were present to express their concerns as follows:

Dave Schoenian, Mike Kuzma and Gary Jenkins of the Moundsville Honor Guard presented new flags, representing the different branches of the armed forces, to the City to be displayed at the City Park. Mayor Blazer and Council thanked them for their continued support.

Frannie Myers wanted to express her concern about the new "Glen Dale Vape and Tobacco Shop" that was advertising to open on Wheeling Avenue. Mayor Blazer informed her that this was a legitimate business that was licensed and that location was zoned to permit this establishment.

Helen Tyler wanted to know if the City was going to be paving and if Marx Lane was on the schedule. Mayor Blazer informed her that the City plans to do some paving but we have not decided the paving priorities at the present time.

Anderson made a motion, second by Cunningham, to hire Gary Brandon and Brittany DeGrava for substitute employment for the fire department. Vote: Unanimous

Zinn made a motion, second by English, to accept the financial report as presented by City Clerk Criswell with no bills to be paid. Vote: Unanimous

Water Superintendent Orlofske recommended hiring Matt Minor to fill the vacancy in the Water Department created by the retirement of Rick Otte. Anderson made a motion, second by Cunningham, to hire Matt Minor as recommended. ROLL CALL VOTE: Cunningham-Yes; English-Yes; Anderson-Yes and Zinn-Yes. Vote: Unanimous

English made a motion to accept all standing committee reports and Zinn seconded. Vote: Unanimous

Anderson made a motion, second by Cunningham, to adjourn at 8:02pm. Vote: Unanimous

David Blazer, Mayor

Gerald A. Trembush, Recorder